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trust in His Covenant with David.  This is how it reads 
in Jeremiah 33,  “Thus says the LORD: If you can 
break my covenant with the day and my covenant with 
the night, so that day and night will not come at their 
appointed time, then also my covenant with David my 
servant may be broken, so that he shall not have a son 

to reign on his throne, and my 
covenant with the Levitical 
priests my ministers. As the host 
of heaven cannot be numbered 
and the sands of the sea cannot 
be measured, so I will multiply 
the offspring of David my 
servant, and the Levitical priests 
who minister to me (Jeremiah 
33:20-22).”  
	The Covenant of David is about 
the Messiah, the savior who is 
both King and Priest.  Jesus is 
the fulfillment of this Covenant 
with David, and we, those who 
follow Jesus, are the offspring of 
David as well as being the 
Levitical priests who minister in 

His name (see 1 Peter 2:9).  Once again, the Lord has 
shown Himself to be perfectly faithful to His 
promises.   
	 Thus, as we embrace the beauty of Spring, let 
us do so remembering the unchanging faithfulness of 
our God. Just as the sun rises each morning and the 
seasons transition as they should, so too can we trust in 
the promises of our Lord. May we find assurance in 
His unyielding love and grace, knowing that just as 
surely as Spring follows Winter, our hope in Christ 
remains steadfast and sure. 
  
"And let us not grow weary of doing good, for in due 
season we will reap, if we do not give up (Galatians 
6:9).” 

Grace and Peace,  
 Pastor Trent Eastman

The Faithfulness of the Lord  

	 April has come, and with it, the new growth 
and beauty of Spring; days are getting longer, the 
grass is growing faster, and the dandelions in the yard 
have appeared out of nowhere.  The season of yard 
work begins.  April also brings both students and 
teachers looking forward to 
the end of the school year, 
and summer plans are 
starting to be made.  The 
season of spring has arrived.   
	 If it were up to me, I 
would extend the season of 
Fall and early Spring.  I 
would ask September to be 
like October and June to be 
like May.  Thinking about it, 
if it were up to me, I would 
just do away with summer 
and its heat and only have 
Fall, Winter, and Spring.  
Three seasons is enough, 
isn’t it?  But it is not up to 
me (thankfully).  It is the Lord 
who has set the length of days that the seasons of each 
year.   Even though there have been some years with 
the winter feeling colder or the fall seeming shorter, 
every year has its seasons because God has made it 
so.   
	 Not only this, but He has also set the time the 
sun rises and sets. The book of Jeremiah describes 
this Faithfulness of God as a covenant he has made 
with the day and night (Jeremiah 33:20).  A covenant 
that He has kept so perfectly that we can predict the 
exact moment the sun will rise in the future and know 
the exact moment that it will set.  No one doubts the 
yearly seasons, let alone the rising of the sun each and 
every morning.  These events never change.   
	 In Jeremiah 33, the Lord tells us to look at His 
perfect faithfulness to His covenant with the day and 
night, and he asks us to have even more assurance and 
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3 – Bill & Debbie Lapole  
6 – Kenny & Sara Tschop (45th) 

 
 

8 – Robin & Becky Crouch  
 

9 – Joe & Pam Fannin 
 

11 – Jeffrey & Vicky Marcum 
  
 

14 – Sandy White & Don Williams 
 

22 – Jonathan Duncan & Mary 
MacClellan   

 

25 – Andy & Kim Finley 
 

27 – Gary & Donna Norris 
 

29 – Matthew & April Walker  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 1 – Beverly Gartin 

   Mandy Null 
  4 – Donna Norris   
  9 – Joe Anderson 
        Linda Cummings 
11 – Lisa Blake 
        Rhett Casto   

      Bradley Chenault 
     Barbara Withers 
  12 – Sharon Blume     
          Cooper Manchester  
          Laney Wilson (1st) 
13 – Gracie Morgan 
        Sawyer Lane 
14 -  Kenny Tschop 
        Dave Withers 
        Nikki Withers 
15 – Ashley Stephens 
17 – Pete Jones 

              Judy Lantz 
18 – Haley Boyce 

       19 – Annie Day 
20 – Brenda Bates 
        RJ Browning 

               Bret Woodall 
23 – Toni Gygi  

      Bessie Vanover 
      24 – Bob Smith  
  25 – Melanie Mullins 

 26 – Theressa Dillon 
     Paula Cook 
     Jenneth Lemley 

27 – Michael  Campbell 
              Emmett Ely 
              Kenzie Sexton 
 28 – Kyle Cook 
              Gloria Holmes 

29 – Blaine Crabtree 
        Becky Davis 

              Taylor Hazelett 
      Earl Trawick 
     Waylon Vanover 

30 – Katrina Eskins 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
    Wednesday, April 24 

    for May issue of 
    Bridges 

 

Join us on Mondays,  
5:30pm – 6:30pm 

New Baptist Church  
Fellowship Hall  

 

(enter by fellowship hall 
door on east side of the 

building) 
 

 

   Senior Adult Fellowship Luncheons 2024 
 

   It’s that time again!!  Our Sr. Adult Luncheons start 
again    on April 18.  We will meet each month (April-December) 
   at noon on the THIRD THURSDAY.  
   Rebel Barn Catering will continue to cater the luncheons 
   and the cost will remain at $10.00. So mark your calendars 
   for these dates: 
   

  April 18  September 19 
  May 16  October 17 
  June 20  November 21 
  July 18  December 19 
  August 15 
 

We look forward to seeing you at these luncheons. Please make your reservation 
the week before in your Sunday School Classroom or by contacting the Church 
office (304.523.3355, ext. 2). 
 

Pastor Robin 
 
Menu for April 
 Baked Steak 
 Chicken Casserole 
 Mashed Potatoes with Gravy 
 Green Beans 
 7 Layer Salad 
 Apple Pie 
 German Chocolate Cake 

April Program 
 

Nichols Elementary  
School Choir 
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    The Radio Bible Class is the longest weekly live radio broadcast in the  
    Huntington area. For nearly 80 years the class has been broadcast live each 
    Sunday. The last day of March was Easter Sunday, the day we celebrate the 
    resurrection of our Lord. As I thought about it, that means that we have 
    celebrated the truth of the Resurrection live with our greater Huntington 
    community nearly 80 times. We do not know the current reach of the  
    broadcast but we do know that what began on just AM radio is now broadcast 
on both AM and FM simultaneously each week. The Radio Bible Class is broadcast live each Sunday morning at 
9:30 am on 930AM and 94.1 FM. Interesting to me is that these are the ESPN stations in Huntington. Think how 
many might turn their radio on expecting a sports talk show on Sunday Morning and find our broadcast.  
 

I am so appreciative of the vision that led those at Twentieth Street Baptist Church those many years ago to begin 
this ministry. I also want to recognize the wisdom of the leaders of New Baptist to continue this ministry. When I 
think of the gifted teachers that faithfully taught the Word and laid the foundation on which we can build, I am 
thankful.  It is a ministry that continues to reach into our community. It has also given us a place for our seminary 
students to get their “feet wet” in preparing and teaching a lesson.  
 

Each Sunday we invite people without a church home to join us for worship. All are welcome here at New Baptist 
and that is a message I want the community to hear.  
 

I want to thank you for allowing me this opportunity to teach each week. I also want to thank those who teach 
when I am gone, they are so faithful and willing. The broadcast wouldn’t be the same without our musicians. Each 
week our church pianists and singers add their talents to our broadcast. I want to especially thank Sheri Tadlock 
and Carl Pemberton for their weekly service to this ministry, they make sure the broadcast is on the air and 
running smoothly.  
 

On your way to Sunday School tune into the Radio Bible Class and let us know what you think.  
 

Looking to add solar to your home  
or business and benefit the church at 

the same time? 
 

  Any individual or  
  business that goes  
  solar with Solar Holler  
  and uses New Baptist  
  as the referrer will  
  generate income for  
  the church. 
For each solar referral that moves 
forward, the church will receive a referral 
commission. 

After Easter (from Church ArtPro) 
 

After is every Christian’s middle name. In his 
autobiography A Song of Ascents, missionary E. Stanley 
Jones tells of an African man who changed his name to 
After immediately following his conversion. Because all 
things were new and different and important after he met 
Christ, the man wanted to reflect that new reality in his 
name as well as in his thinking. 
 

Easter is what makes us After Christians. After Easter, 
nothing in life is ever the same again.  
 

“The cross is both the symbol of our salvation and the pattern of our lives.” 
 

—Brennan Manning 
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Speaker  -  Karla Carr. 
Karla is from Fairmont WV and is currently attending seminary at Palmer 

Theological Seminary in Ripley.  She and her husband are Associates in Ministry at 
Fairmont State University’s BCM. 

 

Lydia Nutter will be bringing a mix of traditional and contemporary music as she 
leads worship for her 5th year in a row. 

 

Cost is $50 for the weekend which includes all meals and housing. 
 

Contact Carmen Boso (304.618.1337) for more info. 
 

 
   

  APRIL means "SPRING" to most of us, doesn't it? And aren't we all ready for spring?! We have had enough of the 
back-and-forth temperatures that confuse our senses. It's time to plan our gardens and get outdoors. Enjoy these 
(hopefully!) warmer days of April! 
 

  It's also wrap-up time for BIBLE STUDY groups that have been meeting since February. Huge amounts of thanks go 
out to those who facilitated and helped in any way to bless the ladies in their care! God sees and knows your efforts to 
lead others in the study of His Word. You don't do it for the recognition, but THANK YOU to Gail, Barbara, Suzanne, 
Christie, Lisa, Katelyn, and Lacie! Each lady who took part in any of these groups has been able to grow in ways you 
may never even know. You are amazing!  
 

The "SUNSHINE COMMITTEE" is sharing God's light with our permanent (or temporary) shut-ins! This newly 
organized care group is reaching out to those who aren't able to attend church for one reason or another. Easter 
baskets were assembled by Sunshine Committee members (with a little help from a special, young volunteer named 
Nora--who brought along her mom and sister!). These lovely baskets were delivered during the two weeks before 
Easter Sunday. This committee will continue to meet and come up with ideas to bless our shut-ins. Cards will be sent 
and visits will be made, while special times like birthdays and holidays will be observed with treats of some kind. PLEASE 
look for announcements and COME JOIN this wonderful outreach! Also, please update me, or Pat in the office, with 
names of any New Baptist shut-ins who may have been missed. 
AND, if you love to sew, another new care group is being planned to utilize your talent! Little dresses and shorts are 
needed for the Shoebox ministry. Let me or Becky Crouch know if you are interested! 
 

  One more reminder...if you borrowed the "God of Creation" DVD set, please return it to the church office! This 
study has been loved by several groups and others have asked about using it.  
 

  PROVERBS 31:25 says of the virtuous woman: "She is clothed with strength and dignity, and she laughs without fear 
of the future." There is confidence and honor when we live our lives for the Risen Savior! May these words of our Lord 
bless you in all you do throughout the year! 
 

For Good... 
Dolores Adkins 
 

 
 

            
Women’s Camp 2024 
  
April 5-7                 
    
Camp Cowen   

    
   
  

This weekend is focused on uniting generations of 
women (18 and over)  
hearing God’s word together, worshiping together, 
praying together and sharing each other’s burdens. 
Psalm 23 will be our focus. 
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    Music Notes from Choir Director, Karen Dailey 
     

    I would like to publicly thank those who went above and beyond in   
    making the 2024 Easter cantata “The Power of the Cross: Where Grace  
    and Love Intersect” so impactful. Each member of the choir paid close   
    attention to every detail of the music. The soloists, Christie Eastman,   
    Michele Blake, Sara Tschop, Emmitt Adkins, Jo Ellen Willett, and Myra Lydick, 
as well as the quartet, Dolores Adkins, Sheri Tadlock, Marilyn Thompson, and Kenny Tschop, were so powerful 
and such a blessing to hear. The accompaniment provided by Lisa Daniels, Becky Crouch, and Kathleen Napier was 
like a full orchestra which makes for a richer and fuller sound for which we can sing. Kevin Blake gave lots of extra 
time to provide us with the best audio for the congregation as well as for us on the platform. Both places need a 
different mix, and it is stressful to get the best sound for everyone. We also had Mark Booth mixing the sound for 
the online streaming which is also an additional mix of voices and audio and Brooke Powers running the streaming 
for those not able to be in attendance. Once again, Jeff Wise provided a beautiful and creative media presentation 
complete with all the words. I am so blessed to work with this amazing group of people! It is obvious that they all 
love the Lord, and we desire to bring you uplifting truth in the songs of our Savior’s love and grace.  
 

We are always looking for new choir members. If you are interested in singing with us, please let 
me or a choir member know. Do you know of a vocalist, pianist, or instrumentalist, young or old, 
who would like to sing or play; or perhaps someone you would like to hear during a prelude, 
Wednesday night service, or Sunday morning service?  Please see me with their name(s) so I can 
get them scheduled. 
 
April’s Schedule of Music (subject to change): 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 

DATE PRELUDE SPECIAL MUSIC CHOIR SPECIAL 
April 7th  Myra Lydick Paula Cook “Remember” 

April 14th  Kyleigh Schwartz Beth May “Because of Jesus” 
April 21st  Kevin Skaggs Dolores Adkins “Redeemed by the Blood of the Lamb” 
April 28th  Lisa Daniels LaAnna Blake No choir today 

 

Empty Bowls 2024 
in Pullman Plaza 
Friday, April 19th  

10AM-3PM 
 

All monies raised help benefit 
the Facing Hunger Foodbank. 

 
Blood Pressure Clinic 

4th Sunday of each month 
 

before church (10:30-10:45)  
at the tables on the WildSide 

 

after church til 12:15 in the 
Bykota Classroom 

 

*If you are medically trained 
and would like to help in the 

screenings, please contact 
Melanie Hall (304.360.7517). 

 
April’s Clinic 

Sunday, April 28 

STARLINER CANTERBURY,  
guest speaker 

Wednesday, April 24, 6:30 p.m. 
 

Star received a shoebox gift as a 
child and currently ministers to 

International Students at Marshall 
through CRU’s ministry, Bridges. 
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Camp Cowen registration is open!!!! 
 

We want to encourage and support you in 
sending your kids to camp this summer! As 
part of this New Baptist will pay the $25 
registration fee if you bring a paper 
registration to the church office at least one 
week before the camp's early bird deadline. 
You can register online but we encourage 
you to save $ on fees for both you and the 
camp by registering via mail! (Also, if you 
need your form notarized, Pat can do that 
for you in the office!) 
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD UPDATE – Becky Crouch, Coordinator 
 

I thank God for the opportunity we have to participate in Operation Christmas Child which is making an eternal 
difference in the lives of children around the world.  Some have shared that their families have budgeted an 
amount to apply toward Operation Christmas Child each month.  Others are purchasing one or 2 items as they see 
them discounted. Whatever God leads you to do will present a gospel opportunity for a child, their family and their 
community.   

 

 We are collecting WOW items for each of our boxes through April.   A WOW item is a larger 
item that when the box is open a child will go WOW!  Examples of WOW items are stuffed 
items, soccer balls and pumps, Barbie dolls, baby dolls, action figures, monster trucks, Legos 
or building blocks, hammers and screwdrivers.  
 

You may wish to contribute financially to cover the suggested 
donation for each box. Rather than wait until October or 
November, you may give toward that cost at any time. Just 
designate your gift for OCC and it will be saved until we ship the 
boxes.   
 

On Sunday, April 14, cookies will be available after worship for a 
donation.    All money donated will be reserved to be used for 
shipping donations in the fall.  
 

Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly than all that we ask or think, according to the power at work 
within us to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, forever and ever. Amen.  
Ephesians 3:20-21 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Looking Ahead 
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Family Life Ministry  
 
In the past year we have welcomed nearly 40 new volunteers to serve in various positions in 
our children’s ministry.  AWANA, Sunday School, and Kids Church have all seen growth as new 
families have started participating in these ministries.  I am grateful for families who trust us 
with their kids and who share what is happening at New Baptist with their friends and invite 

their friends to join us. 
 

Our youth ministry has seen growth as students are excited about their relationship with 
Jesus and wanting to share that with their friends as they invite new people into our church 
community.  Soon on the horizon we will be introducing a mentorship plan that will help 
pair students with adults in the congregation to foster strong intergenerational friendships 
to equip middle and high school youth with skills and wisdom for their faith journey and to 

encourage adult mentors with joy, hope, and youthful vision.  I look forward to sharing more about this soon!   
 

Additionally, the youth continue to prepare for camp and our summer mission trip to Kentucky.  We will host a 
church lunch on May 5, with tacos on the menu!  Mark your calendar and plan to join us for lunch and fellowship 
after worship! 
 

April 21, we will be celebrating Graduation Sunday.  Our hope in moving it earlier is to have 
the opportunity to celebrate with our Marshall students who have made New Baptist their 
church home away from home before they take their next steps in their journey.  Graduates 
and families, if you would share High School or College graduates name, degree, what’s 
next, and a photo to leeboso@gmail.com by April 14, we would love to recognize them.   

 

As an intergenerational church we love the opportunities to celebrate every step of our community’s faith journey 
and to walk together as we know Jesus, grow in His Word and be a blessing wherever we are.   I invite you to be 
praying for our children, youth, parents at every stage of the journey, graduates, and our teachers and leaders 
through the month of April.  God is working in all of these areas and continues to meet us throughout our journey 
with him!   
 
Pastor Lee Boso 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:leeboso@gmail.com
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Prayer Concerns 
 
(Please let the church office know if there are any names that need to be added or removed from the prayer concern list.) 
 

Church Family and Friends:  Karen Pruitt Adams, Paula Adkins, Jim & Jenny Benson, Carmen Boso, Cookie Caldwell, Joe & Toni 
Collins, Kyle & Jo Ann Cook, Steve Cook, Randall Davidson, Oleta Dolen, Joe & Pam Fannin, Sally Flanders, Tracy & Teresa Foster, 
Beverly Gartin, Karen Gillispie, Doris Halcombe, Joni Hill, John & Linda Hovey, Becky Huff, Darlene Humphreys, Sandy James, Ron 
& Barbara Jarvis, Peggy Jeffrey, Pete & Anita Jones, Virgil Kelly, Joyce Kinder, Judy Lantz, Bill & Debbie Lapole, Joseph Leggott, Bobby 
& Joyce Mannon, Vicky Marcum, Roy Maynor, Jim McSweeney, Kathy Meadows, Alan Meek, Pat Meredith, Lois Merritt, Marvin & 
Valerie Moore, Spencer Moore, Charlie Morris, Gary Norris, Bob & Paula Paden, Eric & Allison Pichler, Carolyn Powers, Carol 
Richardson, Marion Sansom, Peggy Saunders, Dale Shao, Major & Lynnette Simms, Susan Skaggs & family, Barbara Lynn Spurlock, 
Jean Spurlock, Jim & Ann Spurlock, Dick & Annie Stewart, Judy Swann, Marilyn Thompson, Earl & Teresa Trawick, Sherry Walden, 
Don & Ellen Walker, Dave Watkins, Ronnie Waugh, Sharon Wimmer 
 

Additional Prayer Items:   
 our pastors    unsaved loved ones     

    our community    our government leaders 
 our military personnel   our country 

   
Death in Church Family: 
   

  Raymond Spurlock, 89, of Huntington, WV, passed away on Sunday, March 3, 2024.  Raymond was a veteran of 
  the United States Army.  He loved animals, collecting watches and working on his car.  Raymond had been a 
  deacon and faithful member of Twentieth Street Baptist Church and a charter member of New Baptist.  He was 
  preceded in death by his wife, Carolyn Spurlock.  Raymond is survived by his three daughters, Camellia Ramey,  
  Rebecca Downing and Jennifer (Martin) Russell; one son, Raymond Lee Spurlock, several grandchildren and 
great grandchildren as well as other family and friends. 
   
 
 

                         Stephanie Spencer,  
          Southside Elementary  
          teacher, was pictured 
                         in a recent Herald-
Dispatch story after having been 
honored at a Cabell County Board of 
Education meeting for earning her 
National Board certification for the 
first time!  She received a $2000 
bonus as well as a $7000 annual 
raise in salary.  Congratulations 
Stephanie! 
 

Congratulations to Dr. Laura 
McCunn-Jordan. She was recently 
selected to receive the 2023-24 
Marshall & Shirley Reynolds 
Outstanding Teacher Award.  Laura 
is a chemistry professor at Marshall 
University. 



     NEW BAPTIST CHURCH      
610 28TH STREET         
HUNTINGTON WV  25702      
         

 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
      
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
   New Baptist Church 
 610 28th Street 
 Huntington WV  25702 
  
    Office Hours: 
 

 10:00 AM – 5:00 PM 
 Tuesday thru Friday 
 
 
   Phone: 
   304-523-3355 
 
 
  E-mail: 
   newbaptist2008@gmail.com 
 
 
    On the Web: 
    www.newbaptistchurch.com 
 
 
 Pastors: 
 

 Rev. Trent Eastman 
   (trente@me.com) 
 
    Rev. Lee Boso 
   (leeboso@gmail.com)  
   
    Rev. Robin Crouch 
   (rlcrouch1948@gmail.com)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Service Hours: 
 

 
Sunday 

 

  9:30 Radio Bible Class 
 

  9:45  Sunday School for all 
ages 

 

*11:00 Morning Worship 
  Kid’s Church/Nursery 
 

*Service is also live streamed on 
Facebook 

(@NewBaptistChurchWV) 
 
 
 

Wednesday   

6:00  Awana (Sept. – May) 
  Youth 
6:30  Prayer Meeting/Bible  
      Study  
   
 
 
 

NBC Food Pantry 
 

Hours 
 

Tuesdays 10am – 2pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

April 5-7   Women’s Camp @ Camp Cowen 
 

Thursday, April 18 – Sr. Adult Luncheon (noon) 
 

Friday – Saturday, April 19-20, Senior Day & Worship Summit 
 @ Camp Cowen 

 

Sunday, April 21 – Graduation Sunday 
(Recognition of graduates during Morning Worship) 

 

Wednesday, April 24 – Starliner Canterbury 
(Guest Speaker for Wednesday evening service) 

 

mailto:newbaptistchurch1@frontier.com
http://www.newbaptistchurch.com/
mailto:trente@me.com
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